
 

‘Let your light shine before others’ Matthew 5 v 16 
Head Teacher:  Mr Daniel Jeffries BA(Hons) MA NPQH NPQEL 

Selwood Academy, Berkley Road, Frome, Somerset, BA11 2EF 
Telephone: 01373 462798   

email: selwoodacademy@educ.somerset.gov.uk   web: www.selwood.somerset.sch.uk 

Registered Company Number: 7814065 
Safeguarding is everyone’s responsibility - Selwood Academy is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of our 

children and we expect all members of staff, volunteers and visitors to share this commitment. 

 
 

June 2022 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
PE changing arrangements 

 
As you are aware, pupils have been attending school in their PE kit on the days they 
have PE.  
 
After May half term, pupils will be using the changing rooms again. Therefore, they 
will need to bring their PE kit with them in a separate bag. Pupils will also need to 
change at the end of the school day to attend PE afterschool clubs. Pupils will need 
to be organised and it is advised they check their timetable the night before and pack 
their PE kit as required. Whilst a settling in period will be provided to allow pupils to 
adjust to the new routines and expectations, pupils who arrive without the required kit 
for a second time each term will be issued an afterschool detention. 
 
Summer PE kit for both boys and girls consists of royal blue socks sports socks, 
royal blue shorts and either a plain white T- shirt or polo shirt. Pupils may choose to 
wear a rugby shirt over the top for additional warmth or comfort. Pupils are also 
welcome to wear garments from the new PE kit if they have already been purchased.  
Pupils will still be expected to have their sports trainers and 3G boots for every 
lesson. Please can I also remind you to ensure all PE kit is named so it can be 
quickly returned to its owner if misplaced. 
 
In recent years the PE department have taken great pride in attending sporting 
events where Selwood pupils have been the smartest school in attendance, often 
receiving positive comments from members of the public. We appreciate your full 
support to maintain these high standards. 
 

Yours sincerely 
 
 
Craig Owen 
Head of Physical Education 
 


